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Fill your minds……….. 
 

Have you ever given some deep thought to what we fill our minds with? For most folk it will be with 

the concerns of the day, the business of living, and in the increasingly complex world we live in, the 

business of living can be all consuming.  But what about our leisure time, what do we fill our minds 

with when the concerns of the day have been laid to rest? For many of us Television will play a 

significant role in leisure time, the viewing figures for the soaps bear clear testimony to the 

fascination we have with fictional people and their ups and downs. Indeed many people know more 

about the inhabitants of Coronation Street and Albert Square than they know of their neighbours. The 

goings on in Carrickstown may be altogether more interesting than life in suburban Lucan but at least 

Lucan is in the real world. In order to hold on to viewers the story lines become more and more 

ridiculous – someone pointed out that the inhabitants of Coronation Street have known more tragedy 

and disaster than most cities will see in a lifetime. Christmas soap specials usually involve marital 

infidelity, domestic violence and even murder – just the kind of thing we need in the joyous season. 

The controversial social issues that pop up in the soaps are usually introduced in such a way as to 

make what most of us would have abhorred in the past seem perfectly normal and reasonable – even 

fiction pushes an agenda.  

 

Literature provides a rich seam of human thought and experience that engage us in an altogether 

different and more creative way than mind numbing TV viewing, and the Libraries are free. 

 

A worrying development in the Internet era is the free availability of pornography. Materials of a vile 

and disgusting nature can now be accessed by anybody who sits at a home computer. Parents who 

allow their children unbridled access to the internet are putting them at great risk. Young minds in 

formative years can be easily corrupted by a grotesque distortion of human sexuality portrayed by 

those who are out simply to make money. Exposure of young people to pornography can severely 

damage their capacity to form meaningful and healthy relationships with the opposite sex in later life. 

Where there are young people Internet access should always be in a shared area of the home. The 

Internet while it provides a great source of knowledge and communication can also become an open 

sewer. 

 

A little line from St. Paul’s Letter to the Philippians (Ch4 v8) springs to mind: “Finally, brothers and 

sisters, fill your minds with beauty and truth. Meditate on whatever is honourable, whatever is right, 

whatever is pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is good, whatever is virtuous and praiseworthy.” 

 

Fr. Philip Curran 
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Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community 

Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 

6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to 

Friday 10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

closed for lunch 1 pm to 2 pm. For your 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in the 

morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, as 

we close promptly.   
 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 0761 

07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm Monday to 

Friday. 
 

 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline  

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone and 

referral line 1890 350250. Please note that FLAC 

provides Free Legal Advice and not Free Legal 

Aid.  

 

 

Census 2016 
By now you should have received a Census Form 

from a Central Statistics Office (CSO) Enumerator. 

This form must be completed on Sunday the 24th 

of April 2016 in either English or Irish. However, 

the CSO has translated versions of the form in 21 

foreign languages for guidance purposes.  These 

forms are available on the CSO’s Census website: 

http://census.ie/ 

 

 

Know your rights:  
Treatment Abroad Scheme 
Question: 

I know that medical treatments available in Ireland 

can be accessed in other EU countries instead. 

What if I need a treatment that isn’t available in 

Ireland? 
 

Answer (April 2016): 

If you are entitled to public health services that are 

available in Ireland, it is possible to access these 

services in the European Economic Area (EEA) 

and be repaid the cost under the Cross-Border 

Healthcare Directive. 
 

If you are a public healthcare patient and need 

treatment that is not available to you in Ireland, 

you may be able to use the Treatment Abroad 

Scheme to get the treatment in another country in 

the EEA or Switzerland. The Scheme may provide 

help with travel costs for the patient and a 

travelling companion, where appropriate. 
 

You must be referred for treatment abroad by an 

Irish-based consultant who is treating you as a 

public patient. You cannot refer yourself or be 

referred by a GP. 
 

You, and your referring consultant, must complete 

an application form and include a copy of your 

referral letter. Your application must be approved 

by the Health Service Executive (HSE) before you 

travel or start treatment abroad. You will get a 

decision on your application by letter, usually 

within 15 to 20 working days. If your application is 

not approved, you will be told the reasons and 

given information on how to appeal the decision. 
 

 If your application is approved, the HSE will issue 

a form called S2 (also known as E112). This 

authorises treatment abroad so that you do not have 

to make any payment to the healthcare provider. 

The treatment you have abroad must be in public 

healthcare under a registered medical practitioner 

in a recognised hospital or other institution that 

accepts the form S2. If you don’t have the S2 at 

your appointment, you may be charged and not be 

refunded. Any treatments or consultations that are 

not pre-approved will not be covered. 
 

For an application form, contact the Treatment 

Abroad Scheme Office. You can get the contact 

details for your area by calling the HSE Infoline on 

Callsave 1850 24 1850 or online at 

hse.ie/treatmentabroad. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

St. Joseph’s College 
Car Park 

 2nd Sunday of the Month 
  

Next Sales:  

Sunday 10th April  
8th May and 12th June 

From: 8.30am – 1.00pm 
  

Sellers’ fees: €15 Cars and Small Vans 

(No Large Vans Allowed) 

 Sellers’ set-up time: From 8.00am 

  

Public Admission: FREE  

NO PRE-BOOKING required, just turn 

up and pay on site. 
  

The Car Boot Sales are organized by 

St Joseph’s College Parent’s 

Association 

Further information: 

stjoeyspaevents@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:stjoeyspaevents@gmail.com


 

Lucan Dramatic Society 
Just 4 weeks to go to see Lucan Drama's 

production of 'Shadow of a Gunman' by Sean O 

Casey and directed by Niall Cassidy. 
 

Dates for the 4 performances in the 

Spa Hotel are Tuesday 10th May, 

Wed.11th, Thurs,12th and Friday 13th 

May...starting 8 30pm. 
 

Prices are €25 for 4 course meal and Theatre ticket.  

For this great offer booking with the Spa Hotel 

6280494. Dinner from 7pm. Book early to avoid 

disappointment. 

Play only €12 - get tickets at the door. 

Concessions €7 
 

'Shadow of a Gunman' was written by Sean O 

Casey in 1923. The plot centres on the case of a 

mistaken identity. A tenant in a Dublin flat is 

mistaken for an IRA Gunman. 
 

It is set on the 11th and 12th May 1920 (during the 

war of Independence) and is a result of the events 

of the 1916 Rising and the years that followed  
 

The dialogue is colourful, witty and reflects the 

lives of the various and unique characters of that 

period. Many of our seasoned thespians are taking 

roles and we are also introducing new members. 
 

Looking forward to meeting you all in the Spa 

Hotel for some great theatre. 

Easy parking and a good community event! 
 

www.lucandrama.com Find us on Facebook 

Bernie 0864015794; Sheila 0872547725 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are pleased to say that we hosting a fundraising 

Coffee and Cake morning this Sunday 10th of 

April in St Mary’s Parish Centre from 9.15 
onwards.  

We look forward to seeing all our friends once 

again. 

 

 

Lucan Concert Band 
The Lucan Concert Band would like to thank our 

supporters for their contribution to our gate 

collection last weekend, money raised will go 

towards maintaining and growing the band.  
 

Due to unforeseen circumstances we were unable 

to hold our concert in the parish centre but look 

forward to playing for you at the next concert. 

 

Liffey Sound 96.4fm 
Are you interested in Sport? Would 

you like to be part of our Sports 

team at Liffey Sound FM? If so 

please contact our Station Manager, 

Mairéad, by email, 

stationmanager@liffeysoundfm.ie or call in to our 

studios in Ballyowen Castle Community Centre. 
 

We are always looking for new volunteers to join 

the station!  
 

Check out all our latest podcasts on our website 

and on our Facebook page 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie  

www.facebook.com/liffeysoundfm  
 

Liffey Sound- Your station, Your voice 

 

 

 

Lucan Festival 
1916 Commemorations 
As published recently the Festival Committee have 

organized the following for the 1916 Centenary 
 

 1)   On Sun 24th April beginning at 11.30 in the 

Village Green we will have traditional music. 

There will then be a reading of the Proclamation 

just after 12 noon in both English and Irish 

followed by the raising of our National Flag. 

Music will continue until approx 1.45. Everyone is 

welcome to attend and if possible to attend in 

clothes of the time. 
 

We will also present our informative poster to the 

local schools for display. Copies will also be 

available to the public to purchase at cost price. 
 

2)  We are also pleased to announce that the 

eminent historian Ronan Fanning, Professor 

emeritus of Modern History UCD has agreed to 

give a talk on the Rising on the 3rd May at a venue 

to be announced. Ronan Fanning has appeared on 

many TV programmes and is the author of many 

books dealing with the Rising and later events. 

This talk will be free. 

We look forward to seeing you all. 
 

 Joe Byrne Chairman, mob:0867944074 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Raynaud's & Scleroderma 
Ireland Association 
Saturday 9th April 2016 

Talbot Hotel, Stillorgan Road, 

County Dublin 
 

€ 25 Registration Fee includes all lectures 

and workshops, lunch and a 'goodie' bag 

 

 

http://www.lucandrama.com/


Parish Notes  
 

St Maryõs, Lucan     
www.stmarysparishlucan.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calling any natives of 
Krakow, Poland,  
and living in Lucan!    
                        

St. Mary’s Parish Pastoral  

Council is considering an event  

for young people in Lucan to  

coincide  with World Youth Day in Krakow next 

July.   

We would love to meet up with anyone originally 

from Krakow who would be willing to work with a 

small group from the parish to make this happen. 

If that person is you please drop into the Sacristy 

after any of the Masses and make yourself known 

to one of the parish team. 

Looking forward to hearing from you. 

Fr. Philip, Fr. Tom, Sr. Geraldine 
 

Jesteś z Krakowa i mieszkasz w Lucan? 

Duszpasterska Rada Parafialna przy parafii Św. 

Marii planuje spotkanie  dla młodzieży w Lucan 

zbiegający się ze Światowymi  Dniami Młodzieży 

w Krakowie w lipcu. 

Pragniemy spotkać  się z każdą krakowianką i 

każdym krakowianinem chętnych do współpracy z 

małą grupą osób z parafii, by urzeczywistnić ten 

plan. 

Jeśli jesteś taką osobą, zajrzyj do zakrystii po mszy 

i daj nam znać! 

Czekamy na Ciebie! 

ks. Philip, ks. Tom, s. Geraldine 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Legion of Mary 

The above meet every Wednesday  evening in the 

Bungalow at 6.30pm (just ring door bell) 

New members are more than welcome. 
 

Christian Meditation 

We meet each Tuesday night at 8pm in The 

Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.  

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158. 

Bible Study Group 

We meet every Monday night at 8pm 

in the Bungalow. 
 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on 

the 2
nd

 Monday of each month from 10.30am-

11.30am, also on the 4
th

 Thursday of each month 

from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre – 6217041  
 

Holy Communion for the sick and housebound 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

Parish Ministry 

It is an important part of our ministry to support 

people in times of sickness and bereavement.  We 

would greatly appreciate it, if you would let us 

know if someone in your family is ill or admitted 

to hospital.  Phone Parish office – 6217041 

weekdays between 9.30am and 2pm. (except 

Thursday).  

 

 

St. Patrickõs 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown  
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

We meet on the third Wednesday of each Month 

from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral Centre, St. 

Patrick’s Church. This is a free, confidential 

service and is available to everyone in Lucan and 

the outlying areas. We can be contacted through 

the Parish office: Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 

2507213 or Email: 

stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 
 

St. Patrick’s Prayer Group  

We meet every Monday night in St. Patrick’s 

Pastoral Centre from 8.30-9.15pm. All welcome. 

 

 

Pilgrimage 
Medjugorje - 9

th
 May 2016 - €595, fully inclusive 

for 9 nights, with Marian Pilgrimages. Departing 

from Dublin. 

Contact Pat and Phil at 087 2238911 or 

086 067792 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary's Folk Group 

Our next Mass will be this Sunday  

at 12.15pm.  Please come along and  

 join us in singing.  

Medjugorje Mass 

St Mary's Church, Lucan 

THIS 11
th

 April  at 7.30pm 

(Confessions and Rosary at 6.50pm) 

All Welcome 

F/b: Medjugorje Mass Lucan 

E: medjugorjenewslucan@gmail.com 

 

Best Wishes to the pupils of Scoil Mhuire 

Girls N.S and St Andrew's who will 

be confirmed next Friday 15
th

 April. 

Hope you have a lovely day. 

 

http://www.stmarysparishlucan.ie/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net


Tusla An 
Ghníomhaireacht um 

Leanaí agus an Teaghlach 
Child and Family Agency 
There is an urgent need for foster carers willing to 

provide a home to children and adolescents in this 

area. 

Foster families are needed for children of all ages, 

from birth to eighteen years and beyond. 

Child and Family Agency is currently running a 

campaign to find families who are willing to 

provide safe, loving and secure homes for children 

and adolescents.  

For more information contact 076 6955550 and/ or 

www.fostering.ie. 

 

 

                                        

Amen Support Services  
are looking for volunteer counsellors for 3 hours 

per week in Navan.  Counsellors need to be pre-

accredited members of IACP. For further details, 

please contact info@amen.ie or 0469023718. 

Amen is the only dedicated support service in 

Ireland assisting male victims of domestic abuse. 
 

 

 

Alzheimer Cafe Leixlip Launch 
7-9pm , April 13th 
The Alzheimer Cafe Leixlip launches on 

Wednesday 13
th

 April at 7pm in "The 

Conservatory", Ryevale Nursing Home, Leixlip.  It 

will provide an informal "cafe" atmosphere for 

people with dementia and their partners, families 

and friends to connect with each other and to 

interest with health and social care professionals 

and other experienced volunteers, in a supportive 

and safe environment.  Attendance is free of charge 

and there is plenty of parking available.   

Alzheimer Cafe Leixlip will then run on the second 

Wednesday of every month from 7-9pm. 

For more information, come and talk to us at the 

launch, call (089 4933533),  

email(alzheimercafeleixlip@gmail.com or visit our 

website www.alzheimercafe leixlip.com 

 

 

 

Found 
In Willsbrook Park on the 5

th
 April 

(Tuesday) Child's Hooded Jacket 

(navy padded with turquoise cuffs).  

Name tag on label. 8-9 years.  

Phone 087 9547070.  

 

Lucan Active Retirement Association  
Well done to Brendan Ryan and the L.A.R.A. 

Thespians on the most enjoyable sketches.  We 

look forward to the next lot.  Start writing Brendan. 

Abbey Theatre Backstage Tour on 14
th

 April 4pm. 

A few places are still available. 
 

We have over 30 members booked on our holiday 

to Torresmolinos 5
th

 - 12
th

 October.  Members 

wishing to join us ring John Galligan Travel  

01 2076555 (price may have increased). 
 

Whist Results - Tuesday 5
th

 April: 

Joint 1
s 
: Maureen Brady and Theresa McDonnell  

         2
nd

 Brendan Ryan 

The new session of whist starts next 

Tuesday 12
th

 April.   

All members welcome. 
 

Any members wishing to join our singing group. 

We meet in St Mary's Parish Centre 3.30pm on 

Fridays. 
 

L.A.R.A. would like to wish the new Lucan Active 

Retirement Association 2016 the best of luck in 

their new venture on Wednesday afternoon. 

 

 

 

Lucan Active Retirement Association 
(L.A.R.A.) 2016 
Due to continued success of L.A.R.A. we have 

decided to have a Second Active Retirement 

Association (L.A.R.A.) 2016.  We meet every 

Wednesday in St Andrew's Church Hall at 2pm-

3.30pm. We play indoor bowls, scrabble and card 

games; social evenings our and we are currently 

organising our first night out in May at The Spa 

Hotel Drama evening. 

If you would like to join us, please call Marian on 

086 1269043 for more information or call in at the 

Hall on Wednesdays at 2pm to register. 

 

 

 

Thank You 
We the family of the late Ray 

Carroll would  like to sincerely 

thank everyone who contributed to 

the recent very successful and 

enjoyable benefit night.  

A special thanks to the Penny Hill Pub, staff and 

Donal the manager for all their help, all the 

members of Esker Celtic Football Club, all of the 

local businesses (too many to mention) who 

donated spot prizes, all of our extended family, 

friends and neighbours and an enormous thank you 

to Frankie Callaghan for making the night happen. 

Many, many thanks to you all. 

Bea, Adam and Emma Carroll. 

mailto:info@amen.ie


Birthday Remembrance  

 

DAGGER (MARIE)  

39 th  Birthday -  12 th  April  
If we could have a lifetime wish 

A dream that would come true 

We’d pray to God with all our hearts 

For yesterday and you. 

A thousand words can’t bring you back 

We know, because we tried 

And neither will a million tears 

We know, because we cried 

You left behind our broken hearts 

And happy memories too 

We never wanted memories 

We only wanted you. 

Happy birthday, Marie. 

Sadly missed and loved always – Mam and Dad 

 

DAGGER (MARIE)  

39 th  Birthday -  12 th  April  
Time slips by and life goes on 

But from our hearts you are never gone 

We think about you always 

And talk about you too 

We have so many memories 

We wish we still had you. 

Happy birthday, Marie. 

From: Brothers Eric and John, sister Debbie, 

brother-in-law, sisters-in-law, nephews, nieces, 

aunts and uncles 

 

Anniversaries  

 

BUTLER (SEAMUS)  

7 th  Anniversary ð 13 th  April  
We don’t forget your special face 

Or the memory of your smile 

Or the countless things you did for us 

To make our lives worthwhile 

You may be out of sight 

We may be worlds apart 

But you are always in our minds 

And forever in our hearts. 

Always remembered by your loving wife Betty, sons 

Richard and Alan and daughter Ashlinn 

Anniversary Mass 10
th

 April at 12 noon. 

 

SLACKE (DEANNA ð DENA)  

16 t h Anniversary ð 7 th  April  
Moments are precious 

They never fade away 

We think of you always 

Especially today. 

Remembered by her husband John and family 

 

FINN (DEREK)  

37 th Anniversar y ð 14 th  April  
In loving memory of a dear son and brother Derek. 

Also his pals Declan, Victor and David. 

We who love you, sadly miss you 

As it dawns another year 

In our lonely hours of thinking 

Thoughts of you are always near 

You walk with us down quiet paths 

And speak in wind and rain 

When the magic power of memory 

Gives you back to us again. 

Always loved by Dad, Angela, Edward, Les, Ken 

and all the family xxx 

 

KANE (DECLAN)  

37 th Anniversary ð 14 th  April  
In loving memory of our son Declan. Also his 

friends Derek, Victor and David. 

Memories are like leaves of gold 

They never tarnish or grow old 

No more tomorrows for us to share 

But yesterdays memories will always be there. 

Never forgotten by his Dad, Mam, sisters Susan 

and Aideen, nephews and nieces 

Glen of Imaal Anniversary Mass Saturday 

6.30pm 16
th

 April. 

 

MILLS (VICTOR)  

37 th  Anniversary ð 14 th  April  
Victor, tragically killed in Glen of Imaal. Also 

remembering his friends Declan, David and Derek. 

“Too precious to be forgotten”. 

Missed always by his loving family 

 

 
 

 
 



Lucan ICA 
As the Oral Exams are in 

progress in the Bungalow, we 

are over in the Parish Centre. 
 

Tuesday morning, 12
th

 April, 

the Craft Class from 10 – 

12.30pm, will be held in the hall. 
 

Wednesday night 13
th

, we will be in Room 4 from 8 

– 10pm. Members are looking forward to a game 

of Bingo. 
 

We welcome home the ladies who spent the week 

in An Grianan. We are looking forward to seeing 

all the new crafts they have done while there.  

 

 

 

Sarsfield Park & District  
Residents Assoc. 
Our next Residents' meeting takes place 

on Wednesday 13th April at 20:00 in Kenny's Back 

Lounge. Members and new members welcome. 

Follow us on 

 http://www.facebook.com/SarsfieldParkResidents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Horticultural Show 
The Clondalkin &District Horticultural show are 

holding their launch in Aras Chronain on 13th 

April 2016.   
 

This launch is to let people know 

that it time to start making, 

baking and growing so that they 

will have an entry for the main 

show in October 9th also in Aras 

Chronain. Entry forms available 

on the day. 

April 

Showers.....  
We’ve had 

all four 

seasons in 

one day 

during the past week and it 

looks like lasting a bit longer. 

Looking forward to bright sunshine days ahead! 

 

Wheelie Bins – and the wind! People should be 

mindful when putting their green wheelie bins out 

on these very windy days – there was evidence of 

bins blown over with papers all over the place in 

several estates around Lucan.  

 

Steps on Chapel Hill – these steps, formerly 

known as the ‘clay steps’ on Chapel Hill, are a real 

eyesore, and can’t help our Tidy Towns efforts. 

The concrete steps replaced the old ones, back in 

the 1960s, and while they proved much better than 

the former, they are really a disgraceful sight these 

days. 

 

Old Credit Union Photo – Thank you to those 

who provided us with the missing name from last 

week’s picture – the names missing were: Matt 

McManus, Pat Farren, Fintan McCourt and Bill 

Flemming. Our website version in ‘Local Interest’ 

has been amended accordingly.  

 

Thank you to the many people who have 

contributed articles and photos of interest to us in 

recent weeks. It is amazing what still turns up! 

We will publish all as space permits.  

 

Still no Government! Forty odd days gone since 

the General Election and we are still under an 

Acting Government. The odds are getting shorter 

on another General Election!!! 

 

Barrier in Church Grounds – 

Please do not block the barrier 

entrance to St. Mary’s Parish Centre. 

If the entrance is blocked, nobody 

else can get in or get out!  

 

Lucan Planning Council 

TABLE QUIZ 

 

Fri 15
th

 April 2016 

Commencing 9pm 

At Lucan Sarsfields G.A.A. Club 

Quizmaster: Joe Byrne 
 

Tables of 4 - €30. 

Everyone Welcome! 

 

http://www.facebook.com/SarsfieldParkResidents


The Girl Child 
 

While discussing a new hostel for girls in a 

secondary school last week, I was reminded of an 

old African proverb that says.... If You Educate A 

Boy Child, You Educate One Person but If You 

Educate A Girl Child, You Educate A Family And 

A Whole Nation. This couldn’t be more correct, but 

like many things Malawian, the reality is very 

different. I have a passion for girl’s education, but 

also a passion that education does not, get in the 

way of learning. I feel privileged to have been co-

educated, all through my schooling, having a 

powerful woman as owner and principal of my 

secondary school, so I have always known exactly 

what I stand for. 
 

Even though our focus is on bringing clean water 

to the poorest, I suppose we always knew that 

education would become part of our mission in 

Malawi, with our backgrounds, particularly Mary. 

With well past 50 preschools on our books, and 

many Adult Education ventures, lots of training for 

Primary and Secondary teachers and even some 

work with Mzuzu University, this academic year 

we decided that girls who had qualified for 

Government Secondary Schools, needed 

assistance, and now we are enabling 85 to take 

their chance. To be more correct, some of our 

amazing donors are making it all possible, by being 

just as committed as we are. 
 

We could, of course, do like most NGO’s and drop 

off the fees, in their white 4 by 4’s get selected kids 

to produce a few hand written letters, but that’s not 

our way. We chose to meet all the students, all 

their parents/guardians, consult with their schools 

and teachers and find out their exact needs. We 

both decided but Mary does this work.  
 

All 85 stories are unique, and equally harrowing, 

like the distance to school, the lack of facilities, the 

scarcity of books, the abuse by teachers and others, 

the class sizes, of up to 142, the poorly trained, 

badly paid and unmotivated teachers, the 

starvation, the culture of girls cleaning, cooking, 

carrying water and firewood, no matter what 

potential they have shown or how hard they work.  
 

Christmas results arrived or were fought-for in 

many cases, where, except for a few amazing kids, 

were atrocious, like 0% in Mathematics or 4% in 

English.  So as a small and nimble organization, we 

made an instant decision to take action, as we do so 

well! We converted some rooms and sheds in our 

factory, got benches made and began employing 

the best teachers we could find to take a few 

classes on Saturday mornings. 
 

We now have one young, full time, amazing 

teacher, who qualified as a Primary teacher two 

years ago and who like 20,000 others has failed to 

be employed by Government. Why? Because those 

with access to Government funds have allowed it 

to escape. There is an ongoing enquiry (Scotland 

Yard and the Germans for 2 years). How much?  
 

Something like two full year’s budgets, is the word 

on the streets. The four other teachers are very 

experienced and well respected. 
 

Most of our little girls arrive starving on 

Saturday’s, because of the famine in the country, 

so we have people to cook for them, but there is 

only about seventy of them, so what! Our guys are 

on it. Almost everyone we know is down to one 

meal a day at the moment. 
 

At mid term break we had most students, for 

revision. Many stayed in the classrooms, sleeping 

on mats on the floors.  We had three matrons to 

care for them and three cooks for breakfast, lunch 

and dinner. 
 

They all felt it was the best four days of their lives. 

We also have a developing sustainable, organic 

vegetable garden where they learn as well. 

During the past week, some wise-ass asked me, 

BUT do they value education and what you are 

doing from them.  I take it that he was one of those 

who spends lots of time drawing poverty lines. I 

answered I think so, and told him of discovering 

that one little 13 year old had walked 17 kilometers 

on a Saturday morning, 4 hours walking for a few 

hours class and a bit of food. I reckon she values 

her bit of education. 
 

But for an accident of Geography, there go I. I was 

so upset and disbelieving, so straight away we 

organized, Benjamin, our driver to do a collection 

and delivery service so that no-one walks more that 

4 km, to or from the Centre for Learning.  
 

May 29 is our next tour of duty, taking 12 final 

year students from Mary Immaculate Training 

College, University of Limerick, to do their course 

placement with us. They will work with Mary and 

the Ministry, in primary schools in Mzuzu in the 

mornings and in the Centre for learning in the 

afternoons, where we will have a month of 

Education Camps, for our girls. 
 

Education, Accommodation, Food, Fun and 

Games. If anyone has an unused, but functioning 

laptop, we could teach some typing skills in their 

spare time, but also give them access to subject 

teaching programs on line. 
 

As with all we do there is never a free lunch, so 

everyone will have to contribute on the farm, in the 

garden, in preschools or wherever. Paying back 

will be an important lesson to learn. 

 

Continued over........ 

 

 



Continued ...... 

 

Now for a story: The last girl and her mother I 

interviewed before leaving Malawi, told the story 

of their situation. When this girl was born, her 

father wanted to kill her and present her as an 

offering to the Gods? for good luck, so her mother 

ran away taking the little infant girl with her. 
 

Somehow they survived. Her mother managed to 

pay fees for the first term in Secondary school, and, 

in normal circumstances she would be sent home, 

but the school principal stretched the rules a bit, 

and sent them to us. She is an amazing little 

woman who has done, and will do very well. 

Strange world where we have no idea and maybe 

care less about the demons people have to face 

every day, in out pretend globalized world. 
 

Finally, one of our teachers, shook us all, with her 

own, very personal story. 
 

She was good in school and when she qualified for 

secondary school, her father got ill and her mother 

decided that she should be sold off to a man 30 

years older than her. 
 

(These are her own words, as Mary does not allow 

me to use the word sold!! even though it’s a fact). 

It is a dowry and is a common practice. Our strong 

minded, little woman ran off and talked to her 

school principal, saying that she would work for 

him and his wife as a servant. It was agreed, they 

sent her to Secondary School; she became a teacher 

and married a wonderful man. She didn’t have to 

explain, as 75 pairs of tear filled eyes understood 

only too well. 
 

This could be the best lesson ever taught in our 

Centre for Learning 
 

John and Mary Coyne 

Wellsforzoe.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Have a heart that never 

har dens,  

And a temper that never tires,  

And a touch that never hurts.  

 

Charles Dickens  

 

 

Lucan Community College 
Parents Association 

 
 
 

Fundraising 

Garden Fete 
 

Saturday 23rd April, 12pm to 4:30pm. 
 

Lots of stalls - cakes, crafts,  

books, potted plants, DVDs,  

used Xbox or PlayStation  

games, used quality clothing etc.  
 

Family entertainment - face painting, 

balloon animals, bands, pamper station, 

fun and games will also be provided.  
 

Demonstrations - 

Former pupil and 

Celebrity Chef, Robert 

Curley will be giving 

food demonstrations 
and we will also have 

flower arranging as part 

of the activities.  
 

Hot food and refreshments will be 

available for purchase on the day.   

 

We have a number of stalls still 

available for hire and are interested in 

hearing from crafts people, small 

Independent traders etc who would like to 

sell their products at this event. 
 

Please contact us at: 

lccparentsassoc@gmail.com for more 

information. 

 

 

1916  
Commemorative Evening 

On Thursday, 14th April at 7.00pm,  

St. Joseph's College will be 

commemorating the events of 1916 with 

a special evening of guest speakers, local 

musicians, historic reflections and 

traditional dance.  
 

This is a free event by ticket only.  

If interested in attending,  

please contact the school office  

before Monday, 11th April. 

 



                    CHOOL               

             NEWS 
 

 

 

 

Coláiste Phádraig  
School tour:  Our 2

nd
 yrs students have returned 

safe and well after a very successful school tour to 

Paris over the Easter mid-term break 76 students, 

accompanied by 6 teachers, spent 4 days in the 

French capital and a wonderful time was had by 

all.. When the group arrived in Paris, the coaches 

took them straight to a restaurant for their first 

French meal, with most students selecting burger 

and chips naturally! That evening the students were 

taken on a boat tour down the river Seine, before 

checking in to their hotel, the Magic Circus Hotel 

in the Disney resort. The following day we spent 

the bulk of our day exploring Disney Studios, 

before eating dinner together at the iconic Planet 

Hollywood restaurant. Here, Ryan O’Connor and 

Joyal James got a rousing rendition of ‘Happy 

Birthday’ sung to them by all students, teachers 

and staff at the restaurant! On Thursday, the group 

spent the morning and afternoon in Disney Land 

before travelling to an enormous shopping mall for 

a couple of hours. That evening, the group returned 

to Disney Land for the very special firework show. 

For one night only, the firework show was Irish-

themed, celebrating St. Patrick’s Day. The final 

day in Paris was filled with culture and the unique 

qualities of the famous city. An enjoyable day was 

spent climbing the Eiffel Tower, seeing the Mona 

Lisa in The Louvre and taking a bus tour to see all 

of the major attractions and delights Paris has to 

offer. The group flew home that night with many 

experiences and memories that will last for years to 

come. The teachers would like to commend the 

student on their impeccable behaviour throughout 

the tour. Their co-operation, good manners and 

respect really made life easy for the teachers 

supervising them so well done to all who travelled. 

They were a credit to themselves, their families and 

the school. 
 

Golf: The final golf outing took place on Thursday 

March 24th in Hermitage golf club. Players were 

greeted with a chilly but not unpleasant morning 

and, as expected, Hermitage presented a difficult 

challenge. The lads were undeterred however as 

they produced the most consistent golf witnessed in 

any of the society outings this year. No player shot 

worse than 33 stableford points, and several 

participants managed to beat their handicaps by 

shooting better than 36 points. Right on that figure 

was 6th year Paul Cleary, who capped off a fine 

societal campaign with an excellent par on the 

difficult 18th hole. Surprisingly, he was pipped by 

3 players; Fionn Parsons saved his best golf for last 

with a fine figure of 37 points and Jack Regan did 

likewise, matching Fionn's tally. Both players came 

alive on the back 9 after turning with 17 and 16 

points respectively, and both can count themselves 

unlucky not to have won the event outright. That 

honour went to 6th year Seán Kelly, who managed 

a very impressive 38 points, featuring a brilliant 

front 9 score of +2 gross. Mistakes were kept to a 

minimum thereafter, an unfortunate 6 on the tricky 

15th notwithstanding, and Seán eased to victory 

with a conservative 5 on the last hole. Well done to 

all who took part.  
 

Football: Hard luck to our 1
st
 yr football team who 

were beaten by Ard Scoil Rís in their 2
nd

 group 

match of their Dublin League “A” campaign on 

Tuesday. Lucan performed well on the day with 

Sean Lovett impressing with a great individual 

performance that yielded 3 goals while the 

impressive Adam Whyte added 3 excellent points. 

Oisín Ryan and Oisín Twamley both scored good 

goals after being set up by the outstanding Sam 

Keogh in Lucan’s backline. Unfortunately their 

opponents were exceptional on the day and pulled 

away to win by 12 points in a high scoring 

encounter. The team have 1 more group match to 

play but after 2 defeats it is unlikely they will 

progress any further in the competition. 
 

Basketball: Hard luck to our 1
st
 yr basketball team 

who were defeated 23-21 by St. Fintan’s Sutton in 

the Easter League A Plate semi final on Tuesday. 

The team entered the Plate after finishing 3
rd

 in 

their group with 4 wins from 6. The team had lost 

their first two matches but then reeled off 4 

impressive wins in a row but just missed out on 

qualifying for the main semi final. 

Missing the influential Anderson 

Kebana due to injury, Lucan took on 

Fintans for a place in the Plate Final. 

Despite fine performances from Silas 

Sunday, Justin Meyler and Ciarán O’ 

Brien, Lucan fell to an agonising 2 

point defeat in a closely fought and 

high standard encounter which brought an end to 

the basketball season in the school for the year.  

 

 

 

Never look back unless you 

are planning to go that 

way.  

 

David Thoreau  

 
 



Political Notes 

 
Minister Frances Fitzgerald TD  
Fine Gael.  
01457 7712. 

frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie www.francesfitzgerald.ie   

Hermitage Park Play-Space: I am disappointed 

that the play space at Hermitage Park has been 

damaged by anti-social behaviour over the 

weekend. I have written to Superintendent Mann 

about this latest development and will continue to 

liaise on this with the Gardai in the weeks ahead.  

Clonburris SDZ- Public Consultation: A 

reminder regarding submissions for the Draft 

Clonburris SDZ, which will provide a framework 

for future development of the area. You can find 

more information online at 

http://consult.sdublincoco.ie The final date for 

submissions is Monday the 11
th

 of April at 4pm.  

UGADI Celebrations: It was a pleasure to join the 

UGADI celebrations, organised by the South 

Indian Telugu Community in Kilmainham Hospital 

over the weekend. UGADI is the New Year 

Festival for the Indian Telugu community and it 

was lovely to meet many Lucan families at the 

celebrations.  
 

Eoin Ó Broin TD - Sinn Féin 
 eoin.obrion@oireachtas.ie 0872794843 
Adamstown Community College: I have written 

to the Minister for Education Jan O'Sullivan asking 

for an update on discussions between her office 

and the developer of the Sports Hall and 

Community Centre at Adamstown Community 

College. It is my strong view that if an agreement 

has not been reached at this stage the Department 

of Education should proceed to fund the facility 

and recoup the funding from the developer at a 

later stage. 

St Mary's BNS: Following a meeting with the 

school and parents I have made representations to 

the Minister for Education Jan O'Sullivan to 

support the schools application for funding for two 

new classrooms. 

Lucan Swimming Pool: I have raised the issue of 

funding for the Lucan Swimming Pool with 

Minister of State Michael Ring. I have asked when 

a decision on the South Dublin County Council 

application to his Department will be made. 

 

Cllr. Danny O’Brien – Sinn Fein 
Lucan & Palmerstown. 

Member of the Environment, Public Realm & Climate 

Change SPC. Ph: 086 857 0828. 

Email: dannyobrien@cllr.sdublincoco.ie 

Hermitage Playspace: I was appalled to see the 

vandalism in the Hermitage playspace last Friday 

morning.  I have been in contact with the parks  

 

department on a number of occasions since the fire 

in the playspace last Thursday night. This part of 

the playspace was due to be upgraded and the 

council are currently looking for tenders for the 

work. Work is due to be completed in time for the 

summer.  

Ash Park: I was happy to attend the Ash Park 

residents meeting a few weeks ago. I have made 

representations on behalf of the residents to do 

with graffiti, parking and other issues.  The council 

have agreed to remark yellow lines and mark out 

bus stops to help with the illegal parking in the 

area. 

 

Cllr. Ed O’Brien - Fianna Fáil 
Constituency Office, 9/10 The Village Centre, 

Lucan, Co. Dublin  

Ph: 01 6105811. Mob: 087 7997609 

Email eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan 

Fianna Fáil Representative for Lucan 

Village Improvements: South Dublin County 

Council has announced it is to commence work on 

North Main Street by carrying out surfacing work 

around the trees in that part of the village and 

replacing some of the large paving stones. 

Hopefully the work will create a more aesthetically 

pleasing look as well as making the area a little 

safer. A revised scheme for the Village Green will 

be presented to Councillors next month. 

Clonburris SDZ: A reminder that the closing date 

for submissions is next Monday the 11
th

 April at 

5.30 pm. 

Footpaths opposite Kilsaran Concrete: I have 

asked the roads department to examine these as 

they are dangerous at the moment due to recent 

damage. 

 
Cllr. William Lavelle - Fine Gael  
Chairman of SDCC Planning & Transport Committee. 

36 St. Andrews Drive, Lucan 

0874107885. wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

 Community Grants: The Council are seeking 

applications under both the Community Grant 

scheme & Community Initiative fund. The closing 

date is 29
th

 April. An information evening will take 

place in Lucan library at 7pm, Thursday 21
st
 April. 

If any local club or group requires assistance with 

an application then please contact me. 

Hermitage Park playspace: I share the 

community's disgust at last weekend's thuggery 

where rubber matting was set alight and destroyed 

at the playspace. I am following up with the 

Council Parks Department on repairs and security. 

Traffic: As Chairman of the SDCC Transport 

Policy Committee I was delighted to have invited 

Conor Faughnan of The AA to address the last 

weeks Committee meeting. I am seeking measures 

to ease traffic congestion before any further new 

housing is allowed. 

mailto:eoin.obrion@oireachtas.ie
http://www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan


John Curran T.D. Fianna Fáil  
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie 

Phone: 01 618379201 6183792 

facebook.com/john.curranff Twitter: @curranjohna 

Lucan Swimming Pool update: We are currently 

still awaiting a decision from the Department of 

Sports & Tourism regarding the application by 

South Dublin County Council for funding for a 

new swimming pool in Lucan. 

In response to a recent question put down by 

Fianna Fáil Cllr Ed O’Brien the council confirmed 

that detailed plans had been submitted to the 

Department to support its application for funding. 

This follows the Council’s commitment to include 

the swimming pool project in its 3 year rolling 

capital budget. Cllr O’Brien has called on the 

Minister for Sports and Tourism to support the 

application and end a near 30 year wait for a 

swimming pool in Lucan. 

This is an issue that there is no division on, every 

resident of Lucan has expressed a desire to see the 

swimming pool built. 

 

Cllr. Liona O’Toole  Independent  
lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 087-2795274 

www.lionaotoole.com 

Play spaces: Following the fire damage to the 

play-space at Hermitage Park last Thursday I have 

been in contact with council officials requesting an 

update on the future plans for this play-space. Over 

the last year I have attended various meetings on 

the issue of antisocial behaviour at these play-

spaces and continue to work with all stakeholders 

towards seeking a resolution. 

National Spring Clean: Many residents 

groups/organisations have signed up to partake in 

this year’s “National Spring Clean” which runs 

from the 1-30th April. This event encourages 

everyone to take part in clean ups. Register with 

An Taisce www.nationalspringclean.org or contact 

glee@sdublincoco.ie 01 4149000. 

Clonburris SDZ: Deadline for Pre-Draft 

Consultation submissions on the    Clonburris SDZ 

is Monday 11
th

 April. This is the first stage of the 

consultation which is expected to be completed in 

18 months. Visit https://consult.sdublincoco.ie to 

make a submission. 

 

Transport Users 

A big disappointment to see so many road 

accidents attributed to worn tyres and faulty 

brakes. The NCT is set up to address such 

important safety issues of faulty tyres and breaks. 

Vehicle defects cause only a small percentage of 

road deaths. If NCT can’t eliminate these very 

dangerous faults in road vehicles, is this test worth 

having at all. 

T. Newton 086 3127364.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Art Fair 2016 
Open call for artists and crafters 

to participate in this year’s 

“Lucan Art Fair”, Friday April 

15
th- 

17
th

.  
 

The venue is Divine Mercy SNS, 

Balgaddy, Lucan South.  
 

The fee to enter for artists is €30 

and 20% commission on sales 

and €25 for crafters.  
 

Please contact us at balgaddyartfair@gmail.com or 

call on 087-9213520 and 086-0573820 as soon as 

possible as places are filling up quickly and we 

have limited space. We can also be found on 

Facebook so please friend request us at Lucan Art 

Fair.  We look forward to hearing from you. 

Our Lady’s Choral Society 
Presents 

A CELEBRATION OF HANDEL 
(1685 – 1759) 

Celebrating Messiah Day 13
th

 April 

And Commemorating Handel’s Death  

14
th

 April 1759 
 

Our Lady’s Choral 

Society 

Colette Boushell (soprano) 

Killi-Ann Masterson 

(alto) 

Christopher Murphy 

(counter-tenor) 

The Dublin Handelian 

Orchestra 

Proinnsias O Duinn 

(conductor) 
 

ADAM & EVE’S CHURCH,  

Merchants Quay, Thursday 14
th

 April 

2016 at 6.30pm.       Free Admission 

 

'Messiah in the Street' 
Also, the previous day, Wednesday 13th 

April, 'Messiah in the Street' will be 

performed by Our Lady's Choral Society 

in Fishamble Street from 1pm to 2pm.   
 

This is an annual event, which is 

following in the tradition of Handel 

himself who first performed the Messiah 

here in Dublin in 1742. 
 

We invite everyone to come and join us 

for this more informal event. 

 

mailto:lotoole@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
http://www.nationalspringclean.org/
mailto:glee@sdublincoco.ie
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/clonburrissdz?source=feed_text&story_id=1143672662342116
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/clonburrissdz?source=feed_text&story_id=1143672662342116
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/clonburrissdz?source=feed_text&story_id=1143672662342116
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/clonburrissdz?source=feed_text&story_id=1143672662342116
https://l.facebook.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fconsult.sdublincoco.ie%2F&e=ATMFsyQS0cAzTc3pEi-YwZBv34wli3_XhjAd1yuIvTH09y5Ugh7ekLtwnU_nPg
mailto:balgaddyartfair@gmail.com
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The U14 second team with mentors Philip 

Murphy, assisted by Peter Dunne, were in Clontarf 

for their pool games and performed exceptionally 

well, eventually falling at the semi final stage. 

Earlier they has wins over both Vincent’s and 

Clontarf, the two eventual finalists in their division. 

The first team were in Silverpark, where Lucan 

were tentative, doing enough to make the semi 

final. That semi final was against the hosts 

Kilmacud, where at half time Lucan led by 1:00 to 

0:02. Second half was a different story; with a 

minute to go Lucan had 5:06 on the board with 

Kilmacud still on two points, the hosts did get a 

goal in the end but if Lucan’s second half 

performance could be bottled it would be a 

valuable commodity. 

 

Sunday’s final was in St Brigids all weather pitch 

against Na Fianna. Strong first half performance 

saw Lucan go in up 2:02 to 0:01. Excellent 

defences saw the second half saw scoring confined 

to just four points. Full time Lucan 2:03 to Na 

Fianna 0:04. The exceptional standard of play was 

a real credit to Lucan's mentors, JJ Hegarty, Billy 

Egan, Glen Maguire, and Aidan Coffey. 

 

Senior Football were up against Na Fianna on 

Saturday last in their latest AFL Division 1 fixture. 

Unfortunately they ended up the wrong side of a 

two point margin. Their next game is away to St 

Brigids on 16/4 at 6pm. The Jnr A team suffered 

their first league loss in some 18 games, but the Jnr 

B team drew with Thomas Davis. 

 

The Senior Hurlers journey in the Leinster 

League came to an end. Their next Dublin Division 

1 League game is on 9/4 6pm away to Cuala. 

 

 

Senior Camogie continue on theirLeinster League 

journey with a 5-5 to 2-9 win over Kilrush of 

Wexford. 

 

Hurling. CCC2 was a hurling weekend with 

success for U13A, U14AB, U15A and U16AB. 

 

Scór Sinsear took place in Killarney Sat April 2nd. 

Dublin was represented in the quiz by the Lucan 

Sarsfields team. Well done to the team who 

traveled down on their day trip thanks for Iarnróid 

Éireann. Team: Ollie Maan; Annette Lee; Declan 

Lee; Paul Stapleton. 

 

Saturday 9th of April the club will host a Mock 

Hen Party, and it promises to be a huge night. 

Tickets available at Bar. 

 

Lucan Sarsfields Golf Society has its first outing 

at Kilcock Golf club on Saturday April 16
th

 from 

10am to 11.30am. To book a slot text your name to 

Shane Carton at 0876356691 no later than 6pm 

Sunday April 10
th

. New members welcome. 

 

Next Bingo is on this Wednesday 20/4.  

Set Dancing is on Wednesday at 8:30pm in the 

Function Room.  

The Cúpla Focal Club continues on Monday 

night. Eight O’Clock for the novices, nine for the 

more experienced speakers.  

Cards are on Friday night next 9pm for anyone 

interested. 

 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy @ Lucan 

Sarsfields continues every Saturday at 9:30am for 

the Boys and 10am for the Girls. All welcome to 

come and try and we would encourage parents to 

get involved and assist the existing mentors. 

 

The club shop is open on Thurs 7pm-9pm and on 

Sat 10:30am-1:30pm. 

 

Lotto. There was no winner of this week’s €4,000 

Lotto draw; numbers were 3, 12, 14 and 18. Lotto 

sponsor was Newcastle Golf Centre. Next week’s 

jackpot is €4,500, and the draw will be managed by 

team Diarmaid Dawson on Sunday night next. 

 

 

 

 

Last week Lucan U14 Ladies 

Football became became Dublin 

Division 1 Feile Champions 

(pictured) and Division 6 semi-

finalists. They did themselves, the 

club and the community very 

proud. 

 

CUMANN NA 

                  SÁIRSÉALAIGH 

 LEAMHCÁIN 

                  www.lucansarsfields.ie     
            1886                     



 
 
 

 
LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Easter Classic 

Gents Class 1 – Johnny Price +13.  

R-Up- Darren Kane +11.  

Gents Class 2 – Gerry Ward +9                        

R-Up- Kevin Ward +8.  

Gents Class 3 –Terry O’Shaughnessy +10.  

R-Up- Danny Kilduff +9 (b9) 

Ladies Class 1- Philo Condron +5                       

R-Up- Mairead O Brien 

Ladies Class 2- Eileen Loakman +5                     

R-Up- Kathleen Grainger  

Important Notices 

The new handicap system will be in affect from the 

11
th

 of April and this will mean that reg numbers 

will need to be made sure to be on all cards. 

Anyone failing to put reg on card will run risk of 

card being disqualified and card not placed into 

system. This will stop player receiving .1 back on 

handicap. 

Course  

The course is closed until further notice as there is 

work going on with the trees. 

Juveniles 

Juvenile’s competition for this week is cancelled 

due to the work on the course. 

Chase the Joker 

Chase the Joker continues this week as the Main 

man hasn’t been found yet with the pot after last 

week shooting past the €400 mark. So this Friday 

we will try again with darts and pool and some 

great craic. 

Presentation Night 

The Presentation Night for the captain’s drive in 

and the Easter classic will be this Saturday with all 

winners to attend and there will be music from 

John Collis  

Speedy Recovery 

All the members and the committee would like to 

wish a speedy recovery to Mick Monaghan. 
 

Condolences 

The Committee & Members would like to offer 

their deepest sympathies to the Gallagher family on 

the death of Derek (Lelo). May he rest in Peace. 

Social 

The Lucan T-shirts are now being sold off at €10 

while stocks last so for all league players this 

would be a good thing to get for league matches. 

Music 16
th

 of April Christy McNally 

For upcoming events and results/competitions 

please see our website. 

www.lucanpitchandputt.com 

 

ST. MARY’S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: 4 April 2016. 

N/S:  1
st
:  Anne Bolger and Betty Fitzpatrick 

2
nd

: Barbara Clarke and Melita Gorman 

3rd: Kay Cullen and Carmel Shanley. 

E/W:  1
st
: Marguerite Cunningham and Jacinta 

McKelvey  

2
nd

: Joy Campbell and Carmel Doocey 

3
rd

:  Sheila Fallon and Trish Walshe. 

Annual Mass for Deceased members: 10 a.m. 

23
rd

 May 2016. 

 

 

LUCAN HARRIERS & ATHLETIC 
CLUB 
11

th 
European Masters Athletics Indoor 

Championships – Ancona, Italy 

Three Lucan Harriers athletes represented Ireland 

at the 11
th

 European Masters Athletics Indoor 

Championships held in Ancona, Italy during the 

week.  Carol Kearney participated in the W50 60m 

and 200m, Niamh Fitzgerald in the W40 800m and 

Eoin Fitzgerald in the M45 800m.  All three put in 

really great performances.  First up was Eoin ran 

the 800m in an amazing time of 2.09.29 and came 

10
th

 overall in the heats, just one place outside the 

final.  Carol Kearney ran a pb of 9.04 in the 60m 

and made it to the semi-finals.  She then repeated 

that great performance in the 200m and ran a pb of 

30.98 to reach the semi-finals of that event.  In the 

semi-final she improved on that time with 30.47 to 

finish 4
th

 in her semi-final.  Next up was Niamh 

Fitzgerald who had a straight 800m final and with a 

great run came home with the bronze medal in a 

time of 2.18.69.  Carol was back on the track as 

part of the Irish 4 x 200m relay team on the final 

day of the Championships.   Congratulations to all 

three athletes – the standard at this year’s 

championships was very high and all performed 

really well. 

 

Photo of the Irish Team who performed in Italy 

including the three Lucan athletes Carol, Niamh 

and Eoin. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. MARY’S CARDS 

1
st
:  Joe McPartland 

2
nd

: Prim Dempsey 

3
rd

: Gerry Beirne 

4
th

: Tony Rigney. 

 

 

 

2016 Women’s Mini Marathon  
Join Team Marie Keating 

Sponsored by Glenisk. Monday 6
th

 June 

All you need to do are two things 

Register with either the Evening 

Herald  

Or www.vhiwomensminimarathon.ie  
 

Sign up with Team Marie Keating at 

http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-

marathon/ 
 

There are two ways to help us  

Option 1 - Make a one off donation of €35 to the 

Foundation to take a place on Team Marie Keating 

which covers your Marie Keating Foundation t-

shirt and a donation to the Foundation. We will 

NOT send you a sponsorship card  
 

Option 2 - Please set up a JustGiving page and ask 

your friends and family to support your fundraising 

efforts! Click here to set up a JustGiving page for 

the Women’s Mini Marathon: http://bit.ly/20Vz2bk  

 

If you have any questions or comments, please 

contact Fiona at fsullivan@mariekeating.ie or call 

her on 01 628 3728. 
 

This year we will be at House on Lower Leeson 

Street who are very generously sponsoring our Pre 

and Post Reception on the day 

 

 

 

Lucan Library 
Ph 621 6422 

Dublin: 1916 (One City, One Book) 
Monday 18 April, 7.00pm 

Talk by distinguished 

social and labour 

historian and author 

Padraig Yeates on the 

effects of the Rising on ordinary lives in 

Dublin 

Booking essential – now booking 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

National Council for the Blind Ireland 
New charity shop helps to make dark day brighter 
Unit 3 in Lucan Village Centre.  
 

NCBI’s services include emotional support and 

counselling, low vision solutions like magnifiers, 

assistive technology advice and training, 

rehabilitation training (including independent 

living skills and using a long cane), a large print, 

audio and Braille library. The organisation also has 

an online shop with lots of practical solutions. 

Donations for shop welcome. 

 

 
 
WESTMANSTOWN BOWLING CLUB 

Open Day 
 

On Sunday 24
th

 April at 2.00 – 6.00 pm. 

Come along and enjoy a FREE afternoon of Bowls 

at Westmanstown Bowling Cub. 

An ideal opportunity for people thinking about 

taking up a new sport. We are always looking for 

new members to join us. 

Free Coaching and use of equipment is available 

throughout the afternoon. Light refreshments will 

be provided.  

 

Contact one of our club 

Captains to find out more 

or just turn up: 

Pat Wall at 086 8150043 or 

Josephine Lennon at 087 

2301209. 

 

 

 

http://www.vhiwomensminimarathon.ie/
http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-marathon/
http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-marathon/
http://bit.ly/20Vz2bk
mailto:fsullivan@mariekeating.ie


Church Notices ð 10th  April 2016  
 

Third Sunday of Easter  
 

St. Mary's  
Lucan 
 Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 

9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7 pm 
 

Weekday Masses – Monday to Saturday 10 am 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament (Nuns 

Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm and Saturday  

7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday after  

10 am Mass and after the 6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms: Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to book at 

least one month before ceremony. 
 

Deepest  Sympathy to the parents, family and 

friends of Derek (Lelo) Gallagher, late of 

Sarsfield Park. May he rest in peace.  

 

 

 

Lucan Presbyterian  
Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

 

 

St. Andrew’s   
Church of Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am  
 

 

 

Come and Fellowship 
with the Holy Spirit 
Bush Centre, Balgaddy, Lucan South 

Every Saturday from 6pm – 8pm.  

Call: 087-3744782. 

Come and experience the Lord.  

www.InHisPresenceIntercessors.com 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / 
Adamstown 
Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9 am, 10.30 am and  

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays after  

10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 

Saturday at 12.30pm. 

At least four weeks’ notice is required to facilitate 

preparation. Applications between 10am and 

1.00pm Monday to Friday at Parish Office or after 

any Mass as Parents are required to attend a pre-

Baptism Meeting. Bookings cannot be  

accepted on the telephone or by email.  

  
 

 

Divine Mercy 
Lucan South 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday – Friday 9.15 am 
 

Adoration and Prayer 

Adoration – Friday 10 am – 3 pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 8 pm – 9 pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45 am – 10.45 am 
 

Baptisms: Parents are asked to attend an 

information meeting before making arrangements 

or booking dates. 

 

 

Lucan Methodist  
Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill 

Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 
 

http://www.inhispresenceintercessors.com/

